
BOROUGH OF BEN AVON 
7101 Church Avenue, Ben Avon, Pennsylvania 15202 

Council Meeting – February 18, 2020 
Minutes 

 
 
 
Call to Order 
Council President Jennifer Bett called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  
 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
 
Council Members Present 
Jennifer Bett 
Henry Casale 
Megan Dolan 
Ken Opipery 
Kara Roggenkamp 
David Stoeckle  
Rick Wagner 
 
 
Council Members Absent 
 
 
Others Present  
Mayor Melanie Hughes-Holcomb 
Anne Sweeney, Solicitor 
Dale Regrut, Public Works Foreman 
Chief Joe Hanny, Ohio Township Police 
Chief Tom Maletick, BA Volunteer Fire Department 
Terrie Patsch, Borough Secretary 
 
Public Participation  
Adam Hess, 6911 Sturgeon Avenue 
Mr. Hess and his wife, Lauren, requested council consideration of allowing for a driveway and 
curb cut. 
 
Henry Wagner, Boy Scout Troop 321, 125 Ridge Avenue 
Mr. Wagner addressed council with his preliminary request to be allowed to develop an Eagle 
Scout project involving improvements to Avon Park, and asked for one of the councilmembers to 
consider mentoring him through the process. 
 



Erin Williams, 6607 Virginia Avenue 
Mrs. Williams requested that council revisit previous resident requests to place borough 
maintained trash receptacles along the main street of Ben Avon. 
 
Mayor’s Report –Report given by Mayor Melanie Hughes-Holcomb  
Mayor Hughes-Holcomb reported several recent meetings: 

1) Mayor Hughes-Holcomb attended a meeting held by the Hollow Oak Land Trust who are 
currently working toward obtaining the Vinegar Hollow land. 

2) Mayor Hughes-Holcomb plans to attend the meeting tomorrow, Wednesday, February 19 
at 7:00 at Robert Morris concerning the sale of Shenango cokeworks – Shenango Re-
Imagined. 

 
Police Chief’s Report – Report given by Chief Hanny  
See Attachment A 
Chief Hanny reported a quiet month with 55 calls, 12 traffic citations and 10 EMS assists.  
 
Fire Chief’s Report – No Report given  
See Attachment B 
 
Northwest EMS – Reports submitted by Northwest EMS 
See Attachment C 
 
Solicitor’s Report –Report given by Solicitor Anne Sweeney 
Ms. Sweeney reported she has been contacted by an attorney concerning the property at 280 
Alder Avenue to ask if the Borough would be interested in ownership of that parcel. Ms. 
Sweeney’s recommendation is that the Borough not aquire that property due to the number of 
violations on record. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
January 21, 2020 Council Meeting 
Motion: Mr. Casale; Second: Mr. Wagner; Motion carried by unanimous voice vote to approve 
the minutes of the January 21, 2020 council meeting. 
 
February 4, 2020 Council Work Session 
Motion: Mr. Stoeckle; Second: Mrs. Roggenkamp; Motion carried by unanimous voice vote to 
approve the minutes of the February 4, 2020 council work session. 
 
Financial Report – Report given by Ken Opipery 
Statement of Accounts 2019 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Casale; Motion carried by unanimous voice vote to approve 
the final accounts shown on the draft statement from December 2019. 
 
Statement of Revenue & Expense 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Casale; Motion carried by unanimous voice vote to approve 
the January 2020 financial reports.   
 



Accounts Payable 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Casale; Motion carried by unanimous voice vote to approve 
accounts payable in the amount of $25, 953.37 for January, 2020.  
 
Administration Report –Report given by Jennifer Bett 
Mrs. Bett reported that an Administration Committee meeting is scheduled next Tuesday, 
February 25. 
 
Public Affairs / Communications Report – No report given 
Mrs. Bett reported she will be reminding residents via the website that the 2020 census is set to 
begin in the next few months. Surveys will be mailed mid-March, with door-to-door visits 
following for those that do not return their surveys. 
 
Mrs. Bett also stated that any upcoming PennDot information on scheduled repairs to local roads 
and bridges will be posted as it becomes available. 
 
Public Safety/Code Enforcement Report– Report given by David Stoeckle 
See Attachment D 
Mr. Stoeckle reported that the first round of citations were issued last week to owners of several 
properties not responding to the attempts to have them comply with the rental inspection 
ordinance. In the coming weeks, the remainder of uninspected properties will be notified of 
citations as well. Mr. Stoeckle noted that the citations can be pulled prior to the court date if the 
property owner contacts the office and schedules their inspection with Harshman as required. 
 
Public Works Report – No Report given    
Mr. Opipery requested an Executive Session to discuss contract matters. 
 
Quaker Valley COG Report – Report given by Megan Dolan and Rick Wagner 
See Attachment E 
Mrs. Dolan reported the monthly meeting of the COG delegates is scheduled tomorrow, 
Wednesday, February 19, 2020. 
 
Mr. Wagner noted that he received little feedback from council members on the COG survey. 
After meeting with the Executive Director of the QV COG, he reported that she is working to 
compose a mission statement on the Rt. 65 Corridor project.  
 
Mrs. Bett reported conversations continue in the attempt to schedule a pop-up glass collection 
event involving several municipalities and hopes are that the COG may eventually contribute 
financially to the cost of these events.  
 
New Business  
ACORD Park Appointment 
Motion: Mr. Stoeckle; Second: Mr. Wagner; Motion carried by unanimous voice vote to approve 
the appointment of Mitchell Wright to the Board of the Avonworth Park Executive Committee as 
a voting member for a term of five years. 
 



Resolution 2020-03 Pension Plan Administrator 
Motion: Mr. Stoeckle; Second: Mr. Wagner; Motion carried by unanimous voice vote to appoint 
Mr. Henry Casale as the administrator of both the police and non-uniformed pension plans. 
 
Municipal Intern Project 
Mrs. Roggenkamp noted that perhaps requesting and documenting public opinion on 
improvements to both Avonworth Park and Avon Park would be a good fit for a future municipal 
intern. 
 
Old Business – No Old Business 
 
Public Participation 
William Kortas, 247 Berringer Place 
Mr. Kortas asked for an update concerning the property next to his at 261 Berringer. Mr. 
Stoeckle said there was no new information at this time, and the violation notice has been filed. 
 
Executive Session – To discuss contract matters 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Casale; Motion carried by unanimous voice vote to adjourn to 
executive session at 8:18 p.m. to discuss contract matters. 
 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Casale; Motion carried by unanimous voice vote to adjourn 
executive session at 8:51 p.m. 
 
Adjournment  
Motion: Mrs. Roggenkamp; Second; Mrs. Dolan; Motion carried by unanimous voice vote to 
adjourn the council meeting at 8:51 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Terrie Patsch 
Borough Secretary 
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